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On Monday, October 3, 2011, elected officials, officers from the 67th police precinct,
clergy, community residents and neighboring safety patrol groups joined Community
Board 17 at their headquarters to announce the launching of their Civilian
Observation Patrol program.  Dedicated residents will be enlisted to observe their
neighborhoods and report incidents that require police attention.  Deputy Chief of
Staff Sheila Wimberly attended on behalf of Senator Adams.

 


